
Idaho DCRA Implementation Update – October 2024 

Since submitting the Idaho DCRA Implementation Plan in 2023, the Idaho Statistical Analysis 

Center (ISAC) has made one minor change to the DCRA program’s data collection process.  

Beginning with the 3rd quarter of federal fiscal year (FFY) 2023, the ISAC Director has sent 

quarterly reporting email reminders to all 120 agencies in Idaho required to report DCRA data, 

rather than having some of those reminders come from the state’s Uniform Crime Reporting 

(UCR) program.  After making that change, our quarterly response rate climbed to an average of 

57% over the next five (5) quarters (for comparison, in the 2nd quarter of FFY 2023, our response 

rate was 19%).  

Overcoming Challenges Section Update: The special condition requiring JAG subgrantees to 

submit DCRA forms, including those confirming zero deaths, will be added to the 2023 JAG 

Special Conditions, which will be attached to subgrantee projects receiving FFY 2023 (and later) 

JAG funding.   

 


